Newsletter to Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Customers

Annual General Meeting

A reminder the Barossa Infrastructure Annual General Meeting at the Vine Inn on Monday 23 October at 4:00 pm.

Come along for an in-depth discussion on the expansion involving:

- Construction of a 500 Megalitre storage and pumping station at Ebenezer
- New pipes linking Belvidere, Research, Schneider (extension of Light Pass Rd), Kapunda Truro and Ebenezer Roads, with the storage and pumping station. Construction is well advanced
- In addition to the new pumping station at Ebenezer, there is a new pumping station at Lyndoch, completed and waiting power connection
- All existing Pumping Stations will be upgraded, including new 450 KW motors replacing the existing 340 KW motors at Airfield pumping station
- Improved controls and alarms in the operation of Pressure Reducing valves
- Connection of about 40 new properties and upgrading of a further 80 existing connections
- Variable speed drives to all pumps to maximise efficiency
- Upgrades to the Warren transfer main and pumping station, as well as improvement to the Mannum Adelaide Pipeline by SA Water

Communication

Communication is important to BIL.

Please ensure your contact details are up to date, in particular your vineyard contact(s), so they can be kept informed and contacted in an emergency.

BIL posts newsletters and service information on the website http://barossainfrastructure.com.au/

The BIL office is open 9am-4pm Wed to Fri. Often there will be staff in the office outside of these hours, if you wish to come to the office, please call to see if anyone is present.

Contact for BIL Operations

Barossa Infrastructure Ltd

Paul Shanks 0407 901 651 <u>paulshanks@barossainfrastructure.com.au</u>

Neville Skipworth 0407 972 311 <u>nevilleskipworth@barossainfrastructure.com.au</u>

Infrastructure Maintenance Services

Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572

Paul Shanks

Man Lo

General Manager